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Parade THIS FRIDAY 6-12 
From 6-7pm on Friday, 6/12 staff will stand around the loop 
driveway at the front of the school which will be our “Parade” 
route. Please consider driving by that evening and being part 
of our  “parade”  with your students. Our staff would love to 
see you all and we will have a nice sweet treat to send with 
you instead of throwing candy at you! We will also have the 
AR awards your students have earned  ready to “award” to 
them. ​Unfortunately some of our medals have not yet arrived in 
the mail due to a shipping error by the company, so all other 

academic awards will most likely be sent home on the 
last day of school with summer packets, report cards, 
field day activity participation prizes, and our last 
school lunches for the year, on Friday,  6/19/20.  

 
 Summer Review Packets 

 ​It is not too late to sign up for a summer review packet. Please 
let your student’s teacher(s) know if you will be wanting one by 
Friday June12, and they will be available for pick up or to go out 
with our last lunch run of the school year on Friday 6/19/20.  
 

Booster Club - Spring Class Photos  
   ​  Since we didn’t get to have our Spring class photos this 
May, the Booster Club has decided to use the Fall Individual 
photos, taken by Bell Studio, to create classroom photos and 
give them to each student, free of charge.  They have received 
permission from Bell Studios to use those photos. Once the 
photos are done they will be sent to 
each family via email.  
 
     An email was sent out on Monday 
to parents of students who joined us 
after the Fall photos were taken.  If 
you received an email, please make 
sure to get your students  photo to the 
booster club by the 17th of June if you 
want it included in the photo..  
 
 
 

SUMMER LIBRARY PROGRAM 
The Summer Library Program goes virtual June 1 - 
August 31. Track books you read, submit book reviews, 
and complete other fun challenges that encourage 
reading, learning, creativity, and curiosity.  Please see 
the flyer attached to this email for more information.  
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
6/12 - Parade at the school  - 6-7pm 
6/18 - 6th grade Graduation - 6:30pm 
6/19 - Last Official Day of School / 
           Last Lunch Run for 19-20. 
 

6th Grade Graduation 6/18/2020 
  Graduation will be held on Thursday 6/18/20. We are still 
working out many of the details, but are tentatively planning on 
it being held outside on the playground field, (or in the bus 
garage should it be raining,)  and each student will be given 5 
tickets for guests (besides themselves) next week for assigned 
seating by family group. We want to thank you 
for being patient as we work out the details 
associated with having a graduation this 
spring, and your understanding regarding the 
need to remain flexible and open to any 
changes we may need to make due to health 
and safety concerns. We know it will be different, but we have 
tried to include the most important elements, and we feel it will 
be a memorable and fun occasion. Due to social distancing 
guidelines, staff will be overseeing decorations as well as the 
refreshments, which will be available for you to take and  enjoy 
in your homes.  ​Please refer to the letter Mr Burlingame 
sent home recently to all 6th grade families regarding the 
preparations for graduation.​ Mr Bulingame will be sharing 
more details, including when the tickets will be available and 
information about student and family photos, and the Evaline 
Graduate Newsletter in upcoming contacts through email and 
zoom. Feel free to contact Mr. Burlingame or Mrs. Duren with 
any additional questions as well. 
 

Slideshow 
 If 6th grade parents have not yet submitted their student’s pictures 
for the slideshow, please do so  ASAP in order to be included. Each 
family in the school will be receiving a copy of our annual school year 
slideshow on a DVD to keep for home viewing. We will have an 
update regarding when these will be available in next week’s 
Wednesday newsletter,  
 

CHANGE of DATE:  Awards 
Our End of the Year Academic Medals, in grades K-5 will be dropped 
off or available for pick up on the last day of school, Friday 6/19, 
instead of with the AR awards during our parade. Our  6th graders 
who earned medals will have them presented as part of graduation. A 
complete list of award winners will be sent out on the last day of 
school in a special end of the year newsletter.  
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MRS. MITTGE  2nd-6th SCIENCE & 4th MATH  
E​valine families, 
 
The end of an academic year can be bitter-sweet for educators. While we are excited about the prospects a summer away from school will bring for 

our families, we will miss our students immensely.  
 
We have all worked so hard this year. The care and respect I feel for your children have only grown over these past couple of months. They were 

given some unprecedented challenges this year but have tackled them with a growth mindset and desire to succeed. I am sincerely impressed by what they have 
accomplished and I am so proud to know each one of them. I will miss them greatly over the summer. 

 
I am also awed by the work parents and family members have done to support their children and their education. I am honored to be a part of the 

Evaline community. Thank you for allowing me to walk with you through this crazy time of COVID-19 and distance learning. There is nowhere else I would 
want to teach during a pandemic than here! 

 
I discovered during our physical science studies that many of our students love making mixtures and solutions. Below is an Earth Space Sciences lab 

for students who loved making slime! 
 
How Does Glacier Movement Affect Earth? 
 
Objective: To model what happens to the Earth’s surface when ice moves over land. 
 
Research Questions: 
How is glacial ice formed? 
 
How do glaciers move? 
What happens to the Earth’s surface when a glacier moves? 
Background Knowledge: 
Glaciers are massive bodies of ice that move across the surface of the Earth like 
rivers. As glaciers move they change the surface of the Earth by wearing away 
loose rocks and soil and depositing them somewhere else. 
 
Materials: 
Cornstarch 
Waxed paper 
Spoon 
Graduated cylinder/Measuring Cups 
Water 
Large bowl 
Gravel 
Sand 
Soil 
 
Experimental Procedure: 
1. Mix 1 ½ cups of water and a 1 pound box of cornstarch in a large bowl. Mix until very little water is left standing on the surface. 
2. Place a golf-ball-sized spoonful of the mixture in the center of a piece of waxed paper. 
3. Observe how the material behaves. Does it flow? This is much like the way ice deep in a glacier flows. 
4. Draw a diagram of what your glacier model looks like.  
5. On top of the glacier, place another spoonful of the mixture in the center. This is “new snow” over the ice cap during the winter. 
What do you observe about the perimeter of the glacier? 
6. Sprinkle sand, gravel, and soil in a 1 ½ inch band around the edges of the glacier. Use a marker to mark the perimeter of the band on the waxed 

paper. 
7. Sprinkle a little soil on top of the glacier. This represents loose rocks and soil from the Earth’s surface. 
8. Place one spoonful of the mixture at a time on top of the center of the glacier. After each spoonful, measure how far the ice cap moved. Observe 

what happens when the glacier reaches the sand. Stop adding “new snow” when the glacier is 1 ½ from the 
paper’s edge. 
9. Draw a diagram of your glacier. Compare the thickness at its edges and center. 
10. Place a second piece of waxed paper on top of the glacier. Carefully turn it over so you can see the bottom of the glacier. 
11. Observe and draw a diagram of the bottom. What do you notice about the position of the sand and soil particles? 
Terms/Concepts: Weathering; Glacial movement; Continental glaciers; Valley glaciers; Moraines; Erratics 
References: 
http://nsidc.org/glaciers/ 
http://42explore.com/glaciers.htm 
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MR. BURLINGAME: Grade 4-6 
Hello Everyone! 
 
We are in the home stretch!  Students are now finishing up their academic work this week and will have fun 
summer activities for next week.  Please review the packets and have work in by next week 
for consideration for grading. 
 
There are a lot of books from the school that have been checked out but not returned.  If you 
have library books or books from room 1 please return them promptly.  The sooner they get 
back to the school the sooner we can check them back in.  

 
SPEECHES 
Sixth Graders- You have your speeches to write this week with a practice on Thursday, 
6-11-20 and on Tuesday 6-16-20.  Zoom invites will be in your school email.  Please ensure 
that you are present for these practices.  They are very important for you to get feedback and 
to say it to live people.  

 
7th GRADE ORIENTATION 
Sixth Grade Parents -  In preparation for next fall, please contact the school office of the middle school for 
the school district your new 7th grader will be attending in September. Please do so before the end of June, 
and ask about their enrollment packets for transferring students, as well as any orientation plans they may 
have. Most districts usually have an opportunity in the spring for a tour and orientation, but with the school 
closures, each district is handling this task differently, and all districts in Washington State are still 
determining what the fall will look like, so expect some delays in definitive answers.  
 
There is a lot of information being passed on through dojo, email, and the newsletter.  Please make sure you 
are staying connected through these options so that you know about important dates and information. 
 
Thank you, 
 
S. Burlingame 
 
 
5th Grade Math Group 
 
Well we made it through the year and what a year. Our final Zoom meeting is on Wednesday this week.  
 
Thank you parents for all you have done. We could not have done it without you.  
 
This week will be the parade. We hope to see you there.  
 
 
Mrs. Fletcher 
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MS. TURNQUIST Grade 2-3 

 
Hello Families,  
 
The end of the year is in sight. This week was the last week of learning and 
next week contains fun activities for students and families to close out the 
year. If you have not said so already, please let me know if you are interested 
in a summer learning packet. Summer learning packs will be binded into a 
workbook to make for ease of use, because of this they take longer to 
assemble so please contact ASAP if you have not already done so.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs.Young Grade K-1 
​ 
Hello families,  
 
We are in our final few days of school! I am going to miss seeing my students on Zoom. Our last one is June 
16th!  
 I hope to see most of the class there! 
 
I hope to see everyone this Friday during our school parade! It will be from 6 pm to 7 pm. 
 

I am putting together summer packets and need to 
know if you need one. Please message me on Dojo 
by this Friday! I want to make sure everyone has 
the chance to get one that wants them. 
 
This next week you have packets for, but it will be 
filled with fun projects such as a bucket list, art, 

scavenger hunts, and of course field day! There is even a fun Father's 
Day craft! 
 
 
I know we have fun summer plans that revolve around family time and 
spending time with the fur babies.  
 
What are your big summer plans?  
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